

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
310 CITY HALL
15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD
SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

April 28, 2017

Parke Schilling 824 Fremont Avenue Saint Paul MN 55106

VIA US MAIL

Re: Appeal for Property at 824 Fremont Avenue

Dear Parke Schilling:

This is to confirm that at the April 25<sup>th</sup> Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council grant to May 19, 2017 for compliance with the clean-up of the yard. As to the Correction Notice on the unapproved parking surface, Ms. Seeley is going to withdraw the order, but note that you will need to put some sort of separation between the parking area and the grass area (clean boundaries).

If you wish to contest to Ms. Moermond's recommendation, the City Council Public Hearing is scheduled for Wednesday, May 17, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers. After the May 17<sup>th</sup> public hearing, Ms. Moermond will review this case under a new resolution at the May 23rd Legislative Hearing at 11:00 a.m. to determine if you have abated the clean-up of the yard.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang City Council Offices

c: Paula Seeley Stephan Suon